ACCOMACK COUNTY SOLID WASTE COMMITTEE MEETING September 11, 2018

The Accomack County Solid Waste Committee met in the Public Works & Facilities Office on Tuesday, September 11, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.

Members Present: The Honorable Ronald Wolff- Accomack County Board of Supervisors

The Honorable Robert Crockett- Accomack County Board of Supervisors

Marilyn Ailes, Waste Watchers

Member Absent: Shannon Alexander, Accomack-Northampton Planning District Commission

Others Present: Stewart Hall- Deputy County Administrator – Public Works & Facilities

Greg Duncan- Deputy Director of Solid Waste

Linda Mrozinski, Recycling & Litter Control Specialist Dawn McGuire- Departmental Administrative Coordinator

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ron Wolff.

Consideration of Minutes

Supervisor Robert Crockett stated there were no minutes to be accepted for June 13, 2018.

Supervisor Robert Crockett made a motion to accept the March 28, 2018 minutes. Marilyn Ailes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

Meeting

Greg stated for our Tasley Convenience Center improvements you see everything is basically done. Supervisor Robert Crockett stated - Good job. Greg stated he hadn't decided where to put speed bumps at the site by the front. Greg stated that at Grangeville we have to pave the rest of it, brush pile turned out really good and put a fence in the front that will help identify an ingress and egress as well as signs up. A discussion ensued.

Stewart stated that we were approached by the Ag. and Extension office for having a day for tire recycling for agricultural operators for the concept being the Extension office would secure the funding thru Agricultural suppliers. Theresa Pittman has the funding lined up and the day is February 16, 2019. Stewart stated this wouldn't be advertised to the general public but she will get the word out to operators. Supervisor Wolff stated that you may want to contact Farm Bureau. A discussion ensued.

Stewart stated that we are seeing more news reports (that he received from Linda) of Chinese manufacturing companies buying old factories in the U.S. to be closer to recycled materials markets. Stewart stated that Hill Sand & Gravel has a pulverizer that is used for concrete and they have agreed to do a test load on the glass to see how it comes out. They're not sure if the material can be mixed with sand and sold. Linda stated that is what Maryland does with theirs; they use it as fill in the landfill and on roads. Chairman Ron Wolff stated that his phone wasn't jumping off the hook but a lot of people were upset who had been recycling for years. Greg stated that TFC didn't care if they pulled out. A lengthy discussion ensued.

Greg thanked the Board of Supervisors for approving the money for the scales to be repaired at the South Transfer Station.
Stewart stated that the PDC's Household Hazardous Waste grant came in a little short. A discussion ensued.
Adjournment
Supervisor Robert Crockett made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Marilyn Ailes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved. The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
Honorable Ronald Wolff, Chair

Date